From: Valerie Tate <

Sent: Sunday, July 12, 2020 11:33 AM

To: Clerks@vaughan.ca

Cc: Bevilacqua, Maurizio < Maurizio. Bevilacqua@vaughan.ca>; Shefman, Alan

<Alan.Shefman@vaughan.ca>

Subject: [External] Proposed Condo Development

Mr. Mayor and Members of Vaughan Council,

I am writing to express my opposition to the proposed condo development on the northwest corner of Yonge and Steeles. The increased density will lead to increased traffic in an already strained location. The increased congestion will negatively impact the quality of life of all of the residents who already reside in Thornhill, whether they live west or east of Yonge. And while there will one day be a subway extension to Steeles, since that is only in the planning stage, that time is a long way off. No approvals for development should be given until there is a subway to deal with the increased population density and even then, a development of the proposed size should not be considered.

Sincerely,
Valerie Tate
Colborne St.,
Thornhill, Ont.